


 

 

 
November 15, 2021 

 

RE: Notice of Data Privacy Matter 

Dear Valued Patient:  

We are writing to notify you of a recent matter involving some of your personal information. 
We take the privacy of personal information seriously, which is why we want to make you 
aware of this matter and the steps we are taking in response. There is no evidence that anyone 
has taken or misused your information as a result of this matter and neither your financial 
information nor Social Security number were involved. 

What Happened? 

On October 5, 2021, Alcon sent an email to health care providers that, due to a technical error, 
included limited information about patients who recently received an Alcon intraocular lens 
implant. The email, which we sent to facilitate billing, should have only contained information 
about each health care provider’s own patients. Instead, the communication inadvertently 
contained limited information about a broader set of patients who received an Alcon 
intraocular lens implant.  

We are informing you of this matter because you recently received an Alcon intraocular lens 
implant and your information was included in the communication sent to health care providers.  

What Information Was Involved? 

The information disclosed to health care providers was your first and last name, device serial 
number, date of implant, and treating physician. The communication did not include any other 
health or medical information or your financial information or Social Security number.  

What We Are Doing. 

Once we discovered that this email disclosure had occurred, we took immediate steps to 
correct the issue. We notified all of the health care providers who received the communication 
that they should delete the information that was inadvertently sent to them. We also 
immediately began reviewing our internal processes and procedures to determine the sources 
of the technical error and correct it.  

What You Can Do. 

We do not have reason to believe your personal information will be used inappropriately 
because of this matter. However, should you have any questions about this matter, please 
contact us using the information below.  

For More Information. 



 

 

Alcon is committed to protecting the privacy and security of your personal information. We 
deeply regret any inconvenience or concern this matter may have caused. If you have 
questions, please contact us at unbilled.implants@alcon.com.  

Sincerely, 

 

Sara Kelly 

Vice President, Head of U.S. Commercial Operations 

Alcon 
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